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St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School 

NEWSLETTER Term 1, Week 2, 3rd February 2021 
We acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land on which we meet, the Guringai and Dharug people, and recognise 

their continuing connection to land, water and community. We pay respect to Elders past, present and emerging. 

Dear Parents, Girls and Boys, 

Welcome everyone to a new school year for 2021. I am sure the children are excited to be back at school with their 

friends ready for another year of learning. It has been a positive start to the year with classes settling into routines 

quickly. Thank you to all the children for a wonderful start and to the staff for their efforts to support the children 

moving to a new grade. 

Thank you to those who were able to support the Mathematics Assessment Interviews (Years 1-4) and Best Start 

(Kindergarten) last week. This opportunity provides teachers knowledge of the starting points for each child’s 

learning in Mathematics. The children who are yet to complete the MAI will do so over the coming weeks during 

school hours. 

On Monday our Kinder students started their first full day of attendance at St. Patrick’s. It was great to see the smiling 

faces of the children as they started big school. The children have settled in remarkably well and I thank parents for 

supporting us and our Kinder teachers for enabling such a positive start. Thank you also to our Welcoming Committee 

who provided great support by welcoming our new Kinder parents on Monday morning with a friendly smile and a 

cuppa. This was a lovely opportunity to show our new families firsthand the spirit and support which is so evident in 

our community. 

As we embark on the year ahead, I pray we work closely together between school and home to support one another 

and ultimately the children who are the reason we are all here. Undoubtedly the year ahead will provide both exciting 

moments, but also challenges. How we manage each of these moments will reflect directly in the messages we send 

our children and support them more broadly. 

Welcome New Families 

I sincerely welcome all our new families in 2021. It’s always wonderful to see new faces amongst the children and 

parents joining St Patrick’s Asquith for the first time. I encourage our existing families to extend a smile and welcome 

when crossing paths. We welcome the following new families to St Patrick’s:  Basa family, Bovey family, Cai  family, De 

Alwis family, Espino family, Goyal family, Kenny family,  Khanal family, Koirala family, Ligon family, Ma family, Martin 
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family, Mudzamba family, Nayyar family, Paglomutan family, Radford family, Riddett family, Rose, family, Shakya family, 

Sharma family, Shrestha  (Sparsh Year 1) family, Sikanyika family, Vanco Salamanca family, Walia family, Whitehouse family, 

Zhang family (Haojun - Kinder and Wanting Yr 3)  

School Events 

Traditionally our school has many events scheduled throughout the year where our community can gather to support 

the efforts of the students in their learning, presentations and sporting events or celebrating together through our 

school liturgies and events like our annual P&F Welcome BBQ. Sadly, under current restrictions we are unable to hold 

these events as we would normally. Adjustments will continue to be made while our world lives with the Covid-19 

Pandemic as the safety and well-being of our community is our highest priority. In response we will continue to put in 

place the necessary adjustments where required.  

Our Beginning of Year and Ash Wednesday School Liturgies are under consideration. The limited number of attendees 

allowed in the church and the lack of a large covered (weatherproof) space in the school does make planning and 

staging school liturgies more challenging. Bishop Anthony will be providing directives in coming days to parishes on how 

they can celebrate Mass and arrange their liturgical and community life around the current restrictions. This will also give 

schools direction on what is possible with the celebration of school liturgies. 

Communication Methods & Protocols 

Communication is an important and crucial aspect to our work as partners. The school values strong and respectful 
communication and when we get this right, the children are best supported.  

 If you wish to speak to a teacher:  

   -   You can make contact through the school office staff by phone, via email or in person. The office staff will pass this 
message onto the teacher concerned.  The teacher will either confirm an appointment, or phone to talk within a 
reasonable timeframe (usually 24 hours or the following Monday if contact is made on a Friday). Often a return call 
might come earlier, but for practical reasons, one day’s grace is required.  

   -  Under the current guidelines provided by the NSW Government parents can be on site to attend essential and 
scheduled parent and carer meetings with teachers and/or school leadership. Please be aware that other options 
including phone, email or video conferencing through Zoom are available and may be more convenient to parents 
and have an added benefit of providing a non-contact Covid-safe environment. 

If it is a matter to be conveyed in writing: 

   -  Please either send a note to the teacher/staff member or an email to the front office.  

   -  Emails will be forwarded to the teacher within normal hours and in a timely way. If confidential, please send as an 
attachment and mark as confidential. The school email address is: spa@dbb.catholic.edu.au  

   -   I ask that parents don’t email teachers directly. Emails received late at night or on weekends can impact on teachers’ 
personal and family situations and add to their stresses, especially if the matter is emotive or subjective. Also, if a 
teacher is on leave, delays in response can result. 

I thank all parents in advance for adhering to and respecting these protocols and for your continued support.  

Parent Information Meetings 

Parent Information Meetings will take place online via Zoom next week on  Tuesday  9th and Wednesday 10th February. 

The purpose of these meetings is to provide an opportunity at the start of the school year for parents and carers to 

collectively meet their child’s teacher. It will also allow teachers to provide information to parents and carers about 

class, grade and school routines and expectations, curriculum topics and planned events. Each grade will provide a brief 

summary of the information that will be presented. 

The times for the sessions are: 

Tuesday 9th February     Kinder  - 6.00pm    

Wednesday 10th February  Year 5 and Year 6 - 6.00pm   Year 1 and Year 2 - 6.30pm                

      Year 3 and Year 4 - 7.00pm  

Further information about the Parent Information Meetings schedule and links to access each meeting will be provided 

separately.  
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Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Individual Parent/Teacher Meetings will be scheduled for later this term and will allow the chance for parents and 

teachers to meet face to face or via zoom depending on the Covid-19 restrictions in place at the time. At these meetings 

parents and teachers can connect and discuss relevant information for their child, their child’s effort and progress during 

Term 1 and set goals and make plans for the year ahead. Information about booking a Parent/Teacher Interview will be 

provided later in the term. 

Parents who have important information they wish to communicate to their child’s class teacher before this meeting 

takes place are encouraged to make an appointment through the school office or communicate information via an email 

to the school office to be passed on to the class teacher. 

Parking, Morning Drop Off and Afternoon Pickup 

This time of year is often busier than usual, with many parents re-establishing routines for a new year. The increased 

traffic will impact on parking, drop off and pickup. Ultimately patience will be required from parents, grandparents and 

others as it won’t be possible to be in and out quickly on most occasions. I ask parents to adhere to the procedures in 

place as a streamlined process benefits everyone. 

A more detailed explanation of the routines for Parking, Morning Drop Off and Afternoon Pickup will be provided 

separately. 

Swimming Carnival 

A reminder to all parents and carers of Years 3 - 6 children to complete the permission and entry form for each of their 

children attending the School Swimming Carnival. Please refer to communication sent out via Compass earlier this week.  

A big thank you to the parents who have volunteered to assist at the carnival in an official capacity. Without this support 

we would not be able to hold this wonderful school event. An email was sent yesterday to the parents who have already 

volunteered. Please call the School Office if you did not receive an email.  

School Canteen 

The school is looking for volunteers to open the canteen on a regular basis.  Information will be sent with  the details 

next week. 

French and Italian 

This year our school language focus for Kinder to Year 4 has changed from French to Italian. This will be taught to 

children in Kinder to Year 4 by Mrs Christine Ryan. During the year the children will have an opportunity to learn some of 

the language and learn about the cultural and physical aspects of the country. Years 5 & 6 will continue to have French 

as part of their lesson with Mrs Walton. 

 

 
 
God bless you and your families.  
Todd Vane-Tempest 
Principal 
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  PASTORAL CARE WHOLE SCHOOL FOCUS – WEEKS 2 / 3 –  

TERM 1 2021 

      

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome back to a new and exciting school year.  

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome all of our new families to St Patrick’s. 

Pastoral Care is an important focus at St Patrick’s school. This year a new Pastoral Care expectation will be reintroduced 

every alternate week. This will allow time for the students to properly absorb the intended expectation and its place in their 

social and learning environment. The Pastoral Care expectations will be: 

encouraged      

supported                                                                                                                

taught and 

maintained as part of our ongoing  

journey of excellence both academically  

and spiritually. 

Students following these expectations will be acknowledged through the whole school stamp book system. Each 

week there will also be a student from each class receiving an award for following our ‘weekly’ school Pastoral 

care focus.  

To assist us in our focus for Week’s 2 and 3 could you please remember to LABEL ALL of your child’s school clothing so it 

can be returned to you directly. We understand the cost and we would now like to encourage our students to take 

ownership of the care of such items. Good hygiene choices should also be discussed, especially during these uncertain 

times. 

I am also looking forward to visiting various classrooms throughout the term to encourage the importance of acknowledging 

our Pastoral Care expectations.  

‘Our students are all on their own journey, our Pastoral Care expectations will guide them in making choices that will assist 
them in every area of their learning and in every area of their life! 

God Bless and travel gently, 
Doris Russell 

(Pastoral Care Coordinator) 

  

Pastoral Care— (Doris Russell) 
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OFFICE news (Cheryl) 

Welcome to 2021 !!!!! 
Welcome to all of our families for 2021.  We look forward to sharing your child’s 2021 journey with you. 
 

Attendance and Compass 
Thank you for your ongoing support of recording student absences via Compass. Please note that only full day  
absences should be entered via the APP. Partial absences must be recorded via the Compass kiosk in the office 
foyer when you drop off or collect your child. Class rolls are marked by class teachers at 9:00am. If your child ar-
rives after this time, a parent must accompany the child to the office foyer to have the partial absence 
officially recorded.  
 

Accidents will happen… 
Please remember to pack spare underpants and socks in a plastic bag for your Kindergarten and Year 1 children. 
 

Qkr - 
As in previous years all purchases are required to be made via the Qkr app– this includes  School Uniforms,         
Canteen, Special Lunch Day Orders — and yes, even your school fees can be paid on the Qkr app.  
 
REMINDER TO ALL FAMILIES:- Please amend your child’s class and year level when ordering or paying in Qkr  — 
this will ensure your child receives their uniforms and other purchases without any confusion. 
 

School fees for 2021 
In December 2020 CSBB emailed some information regarding the new fee structure for 2021 . School Fee accounts 

will be emailed at the end of this week or early next week from CSBB.  All school fees are overseen by the Catholic 

Schools Broken Bay Fees Liaison Team, should you be experiencing any financial difficulty please contact Julie 

Payne at CSO on 9847 0258.  

Should you have any queries please do not hesitate to call Cheryl in the Office.  

 

Medications 

If at any time your child requires medication you must complete the necessary paperwork (available on website)

and bring the labelled medication to the office. All medications are to be administered by School Office staff only.   

  

Wishing all of our wonderful families and community a happy and prosperous 2021. 

 
 
 

  



6 

Chess Coaching Club 

CHESS!! 

Learn to be a chess champion!  Coaching for students at St Patrick's Primary School (Asquith) is held on 

Fridays from 1:15pm to 1:55pm, starting on 5 February 2021. 

Learning and playing chess helps children develop their logical thinking and problem solving skills, im-

proves their concentration and focus, while also being a great source of enjoyment. 

Activities include group lessons on a demonstration chess board or interactive whiteboard, puzzle solving 

and fun practice games. 

Students earn merit awards by making checkmates, or by displaying skills and positive qualities, which all 

good chess players strive to develop. 

If your child is interested in taking part, you can collect an enrolment form from the school office, or email                 

enrol@sydneyacademyofchess.com.au  for a copy.  

For all enquiries, please contact Sydney Academy of Chess on (02) 9745 1170. 
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Positive Partnerships  
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